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IMPORTANT DATES   
 Time Details 

March   

Friday 31 9.00am 
2.30pm 

Easter Raffle Draw 
End of Term ς Early Finish 

April   

Tuesday 18 9.00am First day of Term 2 

Friday 21 9.00am PFA Meeting 

May   

Wednesday 3 Various School Photos 

Friday 12  Division Cross Country (selected students) 

June   

Thursday 1 ς 10  China OSLE 

Monday 26 ς 29 All Day Urban Camp Grade 5/6 

Friday 30 2.30pm End of Term 2 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal: Jo Menzel 
School Council President: Tim Shanahan 
PFA President: Kasslea Shaw 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 
 

 

~OUR VALUES~ 
 
Integrity:  
Being true to oneself  
Being honest  
Owning our choices  
Respecting people, 
property & 
environment  
Being Positive 
ambassadors for 
QHPS.  
 
Sense of Belonging:  
Feeling safe  
Being part of a 
community  
Being inclusive an d 
accepting  
Being committed to 
friendliness and 
caring for others.  
 
Passion for Learning:  
Being curious, 
inquisitive, active 
thinkers and engaged 
learners.  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

   

Our Purpose : 
To provide a creative and nurturing  
learning environment that enables  
everyone  to achieve their personal best.  

2017 TERM DATES 
Term 1 January 31 ς March 31 
Term 2 Tuesday April 18 ς June 30 
Term 3 July 17 ς September 22 
Term 4 October 9 ς December 22 

Easter Raffle - DRAWN THIS FRIDAY 9.00am 

 
All tickets must be returned to the office NO LATER than Thursday 3.30pm. 

 
There will be 10 major prizes and 50 minor prizes. The 10 major prizes will be drawn at a 
short assembly at 9.00am and the following 50 prizes shortly after that.  
All funds raised from this raffle will be going towards the new library.  
 

Please sell BOTH SIDES OF THE TICKET. 

A book of 10 tickets at $2 each will total $20.00. Some books have 20 tickets, so 

ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŀ ϷплΦлл ōƻƻƪΦ  
When you have sold your tickets, please return the money and tickets to the office, and if 
you do not sell all of your tickets they too can be returned to the office. 
 

You MUST write the name and room number of the student 
on the ticket. If you sell a ticket to someone who is not a student you MUST write 

the name & room number of the student who will be collecting the prize on the day. 
 
ALL PRIZES MUST BE COLLECTED ON THE DAY.  We cannot hold prizes over the school 
holidays.  
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Building Project ς Start-up Meeting 
Late last week I received formal notification that approval has be given for the go ahead for the new building. 

¢ƻƳƻǊǊƻǿ Wƻŀƴ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴΣ !ƴƴŜ wƻŎƘŦƻǊŘ ŀƴŘ L ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŀǊŎƘƛǘŜŎǘǎΣ ōǳƛƭŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛǾŜǎ ǘƻ 

discuss the start-up process. Whilst I cannot pre-empt everything that will be discussed, it is highly likely that the 

contractors will require access to the site via Peel Street. At this stage, I am unsure of what this will look like, but it is 

possible that a number of parking spaces will either be blocked off or commandeered for the workers. Site fences will 

go up over the holidays, so you may wish to drive or walk past to see the impact of the construction footprint. 

Throughout the build there will no doubt be a number of challenges, frustrations and inconveniences. I ask for your 

continued patience and understanding over the coming months. In the end the school will have an amazing new 

building and students will have access to a fabulous new library space and other modern facilities.  

After years in the planning, it will be exciting to see the project finally get underway. I will keep the community 

informed as more information comes to hand.  

Working Bee 
A big, big thank you to the parents, students and staff who helped out at the Working Bee last Sunday. A number of 

projects were completed: 

¶ New soft fall was spread under the play 

equipment  

¶ The shed was cleaned out and excess furniture 

and equipment removed 

¶ One of the wooden entry archways was fixed and 

repainted 

¶ New artwork outlining the School Values was 

hung around the school 

¶ Blower vacuuming and sweeping of hard surfaces 

was done on an extensive scale! 

Many thanks to Mr Harrop for his co-ordination of the 

day.  

Having families come together to complete projects helps to enhance the environment in which our children can learn, 

play and grow. Without the support of families, many of these projects would have to be outsourced at great cost.  It is 

also a great opportunity for families and children to meet in a different social setting whilst contributing to 

improvements and care of the school. 

PFA ς Easter Raffle 
Quarry Hill is very lucky to have such a dedicated team of parents who work together through the Parents and Friends 

Association. The team has spent hours organising prizes for the Easter Raffle which will be drawn Friday morning at 

9.00am.  

A big thank you to Kasslea Shaw and all PFA members for the work that has gone into this successful fundraiser. A big 

thank you too, to all families that have donated prizes and purchased raffle tickets. Goodluck! 

 
Term 2 ς Return Date 
A reminder to all parents that Term 2 starts on Tuesday April 18th.  The Tuesday start date is due to Easter falling over 

the last week of the school holidays.  
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aƻǾƛƴƎ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ŀǎƪƛƴƎΣ ά²Ƙŀǘ ŘƛŘ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚέ .ȅ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ DǊƻǎŜ 

Ever found yourself asking your child the same bland question about school? 

ά{ƻΣ Ƙƻǿ ǿŀǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŀȅΚ ²Ƙŀǘ ŘƛŘ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻŘŀȅΚ ²Ƙŀǘ ŘƛŘ ȅƻǳ ƭŜŀǊƴΚέ 

LŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŜŦŀǳƭǘ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƎŜǘ ŀ ƻƴŜ ƻǊ ǘǿƻ ǿƻǊŘ ǊŜǇƭȅ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴŜǎΣ άCƛƴŜΗέ 

άDƻƻŘΗέ άhƪŀȅέ άbƻǘƘƛƴƎ ƳǳŎƘΦέ  

TheǎŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ ŀ ƭƻǘΦ hƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƘŀƴŘΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘȅǇŜǎ ƻŦ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŀǎƪ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŘŜŀƭΦ 
So how can you move beyond the mundane when you talk with kids about their school days? 

The questions you ask to prompt a conversation will often say a great deal about you and what you value. If you focus 

ƻƴƭȅ ƻƴ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ƻǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΣ ǘƘŜƴ ƛǘ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǾŀƭǳŜΦ Lǘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ 

questions in different directions to get a multi-faceted window into your chiƭŘΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƭƛŦŜ ōǳǘ ŀƭǎƻ ŀƴ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ 

ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎΣ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭŦŀǊŜΦ  IŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ǎǘŀǊǘŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴŀȅ ǇǊƻƳǇǘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ 

responses from kids about their time at school: 

1. Tell me what made you laugh today? 
2. Who did you play with at recess today? 
3. Did you do anything that was brave?  
4. If I spoke to your teacher, what would she tell me about you? 
5. What did your teacher talk about today? 
6. Is there anyone in your class who needs to be in time out? 
7. ²ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ Ƙang out/play at school? 
8. Tell me one good thing that happened to you today? 
9. Who were you nice/kind/friendly to today? 
10. Did anyone push your buttons today? 
11. What did you do that you were proud of/happy with today? 
12. ²ƘŀǘΩǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ǘƻŘay? 
13. ²ƘŀǘΩǎ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǊǳƭŜΚ 
14. If today was musical instrument what would it be? Why? 
15. If you were a teacher tomorrow, what would you teach the class? 

 
Highlights from Term 1 
Term 1 has only been 9 weeks long, but we have managed to include the following activities into this short space of 
time: 

¶ Start Up Interviews and Prep Information evening 

¶ Parent Reading Information sessions 

¶ Welcome Back Picnic 

¶ Fresh Fruit Fridays 

¶ Clean Up Australia Day  

¶ Presentation of Leadership Badges (Jacinta Allan) 

¶ Pyjama Day 

¶ Social Emotional Wellbeing Parent Forum  

¶ Ride to School Day 

¶ Working Bee 

¶ Harmony Day 

¶ QHPS Cross Country  

¶ PFA Easter raffle 

I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you to staff, students and families for such a positive Term 1. It has 

been evident to me that at Quarry Hill, this three-way relationship of working positively together is helping children 

reach their full potential.  

I hope that you manage to spend some quality time with family and friends over the break. 

Jo Menzel 
Principal  
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STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
Passion for Learning 
Payton K (Room 5) for making connections with her learning. 
Morgan O (Room 12A) for her enthusiasm during Clubs & her willingness to try new things. 
Confidence 
Charlie S (Room 8) for showing confidence when writing new & complex words in her weekend recount. 
Olive S (Room 10B) for becoming more & more confident when sharing her ideas during learning discussions. 
Skylar B (Room 3) for consistently producing excellent work across all subjects. 
Esther J (Room 14B) for her excellent use of descriptive words her writing. 
Blade W (Room 15B) for working hard on his writing & producing a wonderful narrative. 
Persistence 
Jett D (Room 15A) for his improved application to his writing. 
Tara M (Room 4) for an exceptional piece of writing about her favourite place.  
Harry J (Room 7) for being a brave writer, attempting to spell tricky words. 
Organisation 
Xanthe T (Room 14A) for setting up fantastic home reading habits this term. 
William F (Room 12B) for always being ready to learn & being organised with his belongings. 
Integrity 
Perry T (Room 9) for making improved learning choices within the classroom. 
Getting Along 
Aleirah H (Room 2) for amazing effort in joining in class activities & getting along with others. 
Resilience 
Shobi B (Room 1) for showing resilience in the classroom. 
 
 
Prep ς Grade 2 
The students from Prep to Grade 2 enjoyed an incursion on road safety this morning. Students learnt about the 
importance of wearing helmets when riding a bike or scooter, how to cross the road safely and to buckle up when in a 
vehicle. 
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News from the art room 
It has been a very busy and creative term for students in the art room this term. Grade ¾ students have 
spent time making sketches of the school building and adding colour with some spectacular artworks as 
a result. Grade 5/6 have completed their watercolour paintings with great results. 
Other art activities this term have included self-portraits and looking at the proportions of the face to 
make drawings look accurate, autumn sculptures with paper, colour mixing experiments with autumn 
leaves and clay pinch pot critters. Some great artwork is on display around the school office ς make sure 
you take a look. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Wow!  
What talented Artists 
we have at QHPS! 

Have you seen the new 
artworks around the school 
grounds?  
On the weekend the artwork  panels 
created by grade 5/6 in 2016 were 
installed around the school. They look 
fantastic and have really br ightened up 
the place. The artworks all have a 
positive message and represent many 
hours of designing, team work and 
creative thinking.  
A big thanks to Mr Harrop and Stella H 
for putting them up J 
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CSEF REMINDER 
CSEF will be provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school excursions, 
camps and sporting activities. We have a number of families who qualified for this financial assistance in 2016 and are 
yet to reapply. Further details are below. 
 If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. The 
annual CSEF amount per student will be:  

¶ $125 for primary school students  

¶ $225 for secondary school students  
Eligibility Date CSEF eligibility will be subject to the parent/legal guardian's concession card being successfully validated 
with Centrelink on the first day of either Term 2 (30 January 2017) or 3 (18 April 2017).  
How to Apply 
Contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from: www.education.vic.gov.au/csef  
A new form must be completed at the start of every year.  
Closing Date 
You should lodge a CSEF application form at the school by 30 June 2017. For more information about CSEF visit 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE NEXT PFA MEETING IS FRIDAY APRIL 21ST AT 9.00AM IN THE STAFFROOM. 
Thank you for your continued support 
Kasslea Shaw 
PFA president  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P.F.A News 
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